
Mass Intentions 

Monday, May 24 
      7:30 AM Holy Trinity……………..Michael Braun 
    12:00 PM  St. Joseph………..………Fr. Lou Osterhage C.PP.S. 
Tuesday, May 25 
    12:00 PM  St. Joseph……..…………John Shampton 
      6:00 PM  Holy Trinity……..………Jerry Schenking 
Wednesday, May 26 
      7:30 AM  Emmanuel………………Liiving & deceased members 

      of the Monnin family 
    12:00 AM  St. Joseph…………….…Sullivan Family 
Thursday, May 27 
        7:30 AM  Emmanuel….………….Carl Kleysteuber 
      12:00 PM St. Joseph……………….Dayton Council 500 Family 

 & Friends 
Friday, May 28 
       7:30 AM  Emmanuel..……………Intention of Patrick McDonald 
     12:00 AM St. Joseph……………….Keri 
Saturday,  May 29 
       7:30 AM Emmanuel………………Sheryl Hutchison 
     12:00 PM  St. Joseph…………..…...Mary Englert 
       4:30 PM  St. Joseph………….........Dominic Longo Franchina 
       5:15 PM  Emmanuel…………..…..NO MASS TODAY 
Sunday, May 30 
      8:30 AM  Holy Trinity……………..Alissa Tarlano 
    10:00 AM  St. Joseph………………..For our parishioners 
    10:30 AM  Emmanuel……………….George Peloquin 
    11:30 AM  Holy Trinity……………..For all Trinitarians 

Next Week’s Readings:   
Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40; Psalms 33:4-5, 6, 9, 18-19, 20, 22; 
Romans 8:14-17; Matthew 28:16-20 

Confessions: 
Emmanuel:  Saturday:  4:00-5:00 PM,  Sunday:  10:00 AM 
Holy Trinity:   Sunday:  8:00 AM 
St. Joseph:   Monday-Saturday 11:30 AM;  Saturday:  4:00 PM 

Emmanuel Church 1837 St. Joseph Church 1847 Holy Trinity Church  1861 

Emmanuel Church 
149 Franklin St. - 45402 

Office: 937-228-2013 
Web Site: www.emmanuelcatholic.com 

E-mail: parishoffice@emmanuelcatholic.com
Deacon Rusty Baldwin 

Br. Matt Schaefer, C.PP.S. DRE & Bookkeeper 
Mary Beemsterboer, Secretary 

Dennis Pyles, Maintenance 
Michelle Carner, Music Director 

Holy Trinity Church 
272 Bainbridge St.  - 45402 

Office:  937-228-1223 
Web Site: www.holytrinitydayton.org 
E-mail: busmgr.holytrinity@gmail.com

Judith L Trick, Business Manager
Marina Dodaro, Secretary 

Lynda Middleton, DRE/Pastoral Associate 
Krista Schupbach, Music Director 

Shaughn Phillips, Region 7 Evangelization & 
Young Adult Ministry 

Saint Joseph Church 
411 East Second St. - 45402  

Office: 937-228-9272 
Web Site:  www.stjosephdayton.org 
E-mail: stjosephday@sbcglobal.net
Rita Zimmerman, Business Manager

Gary Adams, Maintenance  
Bradley Wilson, Music Director 

Miraculous Medal Novena with Adoration and  
Benediction at Emmanuel on Tuesdays 7:00 PM 

To Register for any parish please contact the par ish office 

For Baptisms, Weddings or Ministry to the Homebound 
please contact your parish office. 

Downtown Dayton Catholic Parishes 
 May 23, 2021 

Pentecost Sunday 
Pastor:  Fr. Angelo Anthony, C.PP.S. 

Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Matthew Keller, C.PP.S. 
In residence:  Fr. Ken Pleiman, C.PP.S. 

 Served by the Missionaries of the Precious Blood 
www.cpps-preciousblood.org  

http://www.emmanuelcatholic.com
mailto:parishoffice@emmanuelcatholic.com
http://www.holytrinitydayton.org
mailto:busmgr.holytrinity@gmail.com
http://www.stjosephdayton.org
mailto:stjosephday@sbcglobal.net
http://www.cpps-preciousblood.org


  FR. ANGELO’S REFLECTION 
 

Seldom do we experience the large gushing winds of Pentecost as 
described in our reading from the Acts of the Apostles. Usually, the 
Holy Spirit will work in little gusts that can change our life a little  
at a time. Unfortunately, we often brush these invitations for  
transformation aside either because we’re too busy or we’re  
preoccupied with our own agendas. For example, I can experience 
the Holy Spirit simply in the extra pause I give while reading a  
magazine and find myself touched by the suffering of the homeless 
or the loss that comes with another victim of violence. That sudden 
pause over something that catches our eye or the voice inside of us 
that leaves us pondering is often the breath of the Holy Spirit seeking 
to move us into action.   

 Maybe it is an invitation to check the way I am treating others or 
asking myself if my behavior contributes to a culture of        
violence.   

 Maybe it is the sight of an amazing sunset that leaves us  
speechless, and we become aware of the beauty of God at work 
in creation. This experience leaves us wondering if we are good 
stewards of God’s creation.  

 Maybe a chance line on a sign or a quote we read sticks with us 
and it becomes the mantra we hold onto for the day or      
throughout a challenging time in life.  

 
I think of one experience I had while visiting a church near  
Gloucester, MA. In the back of the church I saw a poster which said, 
“The life of every human being first began in the heart of God.” This 
line stayed with me the rest of the week and became a source of         
reflection for me as I wrestled with some challenging relationships.  
 
In helping you to pray for the gifts of the Holy Spirit I have included 
a prayer adapted from the writings of Pope Leo XIII, July 31, 1897.  
He wrote the prayer as a novena, but it can be used as a daily        
reflection for personal growth.   
 

Prayer for The Gifts of the Holy Spirit  
 

Spirit of Wisdom preside over  all my thoughts, words and  
actions, so that in all things I may love God for His own sake above 
all things. Amen.  V. Holy Mary, Seat of Wisdom, R. Pray for us.  
 
Spirit of Understanding teach and enlighten me so that I may 
never waver in my faith but enjoy true peace of mind and heart.   
V. Holy Mary, Queen of Peace, R. Pray for us.  
 
Spirit of Knowledge teach me how to look at things in their  true 
light, so that I may not be bound by earthly attachments, but ever 
rejoice in Your heavenly comforts.  V. Holy Mary, Cause of our Joy, 
R. Pray for us.  
 
Spirit of Counsel grant that I may always seek Your  guidance, 
that my thoughts and actions may be informed by good judgment, 
and that whenever my advice is sought by others, it will be offered 
with kindness, prudence, truth, and in accordance with God’s will.  
V. Mother of Good Counsel R. Pray for us.  
 
Spirit of Fortitude strengthen my weakness, so that I may never  
be discouraged by obstacles in the path of holiness and virtue but 
may willingly accept the trials and difficulties of this life.  V. Holy 
Mary, Queen of Martyrs, R. Pray for us.  
 
Spirit of Piety implant in my soul filial love toward God my 
heavenly Father, and brotherly love for all, so that I may delight in 
the service of God and my neighbor.  V. Mother of God, our Mother, 
R. Pray for us.  
 
Spirit of Holy Fear keep me mindful of the infinite Majesty of 
God, keep me from all selfish desires and evil actions, that I may 
humbly serve God and others with a clean heart and clear mind.  
V. Immaculate Mary, Help of Christians, R. Pray for us.  
 

 REGIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 

Bicentennial Marian Pilgrimage Event on May 29th at the 
C.J. High School Stadium - 4:30 Mass with Archbishop Schnurr 
followed by a concert at 6:30 p.m. with the Catholic band WAL 
who will also provide the music for the Mass. For further  
information or to reserve your free tickets please visit: 
200.catholicaoc.org/marian-pilgrimage. This site also provides a 
live-tracker so that you can see the progress that the guardian 
pilgrims are making with the Fatima statue as they journey to  
the Cathedral in Cincinnati for the re-consecration of the  
Archdiocese on June 19th.    
 

Fr. Emmanuel Gift of Appreciation and Farewell 
Knights of Columbus along with Fr. Emmanuel want to thank all 
of you who have donated to Fr. Emmanuel’s dream of building a 
Church/School in honor of his deceased mother in Cameroon. 
As of May 18, $17,331.00 has been collected. Donations will 
continue to be accepted through the month of May. Check dona-
tions may be made to Dayton Council 500 and mailed to: Fr. 
Emmanuel Farewell Gift, Knights of Columbus Dayton Council 
500, 267 Bainbridge St., Dayton, OH 45402. 100% of your do-
nation will go to Fr. Emmanuel (Diocese of Kumbo). Any ques-
tions, call or text Dave Norckauer, Grand Knight, 937-671-3725. 
 

Beacons of Light Pastoral Planning - Beacons of Light is a 
multiyear process of pastoral planning for the Archdiocese of 
Cincinnati. While in the early stages of the process now, there  
is already much information about what is being planned at 
www.catholicaoc.org/beacons. To stay up-to-date on the  
progress of Beacons of Light, please register for the monthly 
Beacons Update e-news at https://resources.catholicaoc.org/
offices/pastoral-planning/beacons-of-light#newsletter.  
 

Lenten/Easter Pilgrimage:  Shelby County, 1838, St Michael 
Church, 33 Elm St., Ft. Loramie OH, 45845, www.nflregion.org 
The Ft. Loramie area dates back to 1749 when the French  
explorer Pierre-Joseph Celoron and his detachment made camp 
along the Loramie creek. It was here that the French Chaplin  
Fr. Joseph Peter Bonnecamps said, what is suggested to be, the 
first Mass in the Archdiocese. The ensuing years brought both 
Native American’s and Settlers to the area. The growing Catholic 
community built the first log church in 1838 as a mission church 
from Minister. The first pastor of St Michael’s was Rev. Wil-
helm Bigot assigned in 1874 and was given the task of building 
a church for the growing German community. The new church 
was consecrated on October 2, 1881 By Bishop Elder. An Inter-
esting story is that the statues for the church were ordered from 
Europe. However, the ship bringing them sank and all was lost.  
 

Preble County, 1853, Visitation Church, 4070 E. Main St., 
Eaton, OH 45320,  www.preblecountycatholic.org  
The first Catholic Masses in Eaton were held in a private home 
by Fr. Carey. In the History of Preble County Ohio, 1881, it 
notes that “Fr. O’Connor was located in that place and remained 
for a number of years”. “A building was fitted up as a church 
and for a time the society was in a prosperous condition; but the 
interest flagged, and the financial support became less strong”.  
After that, Masses were held at the home of Michael Ryan.  
Eventually Masses resumed on the upper floors of a building on 
Main St. The present church was built in 1879 and dedicated on 
August 24th. The Irish railroad workers and surrounding farmers 
were most likely parishioners during the founding of the parish. 
The 1879 building is still being used and has undergone several 
remodels, the last in 1956. 
Reflection- Am I able to adapt to the rapid change in the 
modern society and still maintain my commitment to Jesus 
Christ? 
Miles- Exercise- 5, Spiritual 130 total miles for the week- 135 
and total for the pilgrimage- 5720 miles. Miles can be submitted 
through the church website's link to the "Radiate Christ" link or 
email ddcc2021lentenpilgrimage@gmail.com, or 937-938-6286.  

200.catholicaoc.org/marian-pilgrimage
http://www.catholicaoc.org/beacons
https://resources.catholicaoc.org/offices/pastoral-planning/beacons-of-light#newsletter
https://resources.catholicaoc.org/offices/pastoral-planning/beacons-of-light#newsletter
mailto:www.nflregion.org
mailto:www.preblecountycatholic.org
mailto:ddcc2021lentenpilgrimage@gmail.com


 
 
 

The Bishops of Ohio have made the decision to remove the 
dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy 
Days beginning the weekend of June 5-6th. 
 
Beginning this weekend the center  sections of our  church will be 
open for full occupancy. Those who desire to practice social 
distancing are asked to sit in the two outer sections of pews closest to 
the walls. In the archdiocese the mask mandate will remains in place 
until the statewide mandate is lifted on June 2. 
 
Welcoming New Parishioners 
If you and your family have been attending Holy Trinity, but have not 
yet registered as members and would like to do so, please go to our 
website www.Holytrinitydayton.org and locate the registration form 
under the tab “About”, fill it out and submit. Or, if it is easier for you, 
just call the parish office at 937-228-1223. Thank you. 
 
Our sincere sympathy is extended to the family of John Estevez 
whose funeral Mass was celebrated this past Thursday. May he rest in 
peace and sing joyfully with the choir of angels in heaven. 
 
 
 
 
 
160th Anniversary of Holy Trinity Parish will be celebrated at our 
Trinity Sunday Celebration next Sunday starting with 11:30 Mass 
followed by a party under the big top on the north parking lot. The 
party will end with the drawing of the winner of our 50/50 raffle at 
3:00 p.m. By now all registered parishioners have received two sheets 
of chances for the raffle. We hope each family will buy or sell these 
chances to enhance the size of the pot that will go to the lucky winner. 
There are extra raffle chances on the table at the main aisle of the 
church, if you would like to purchase some. Just return the sold 
chances and money in an envelope in the collection basket when you 
come back to Mass next Sunday or mail to the parish office. Thanks 
for your help in this fund raiser. The winner of an extra sheet of 
chances this week goes to Sharon Warren. 
   The parish is providing all the food and beverages. There will be no 
carry in dishes again this year. There are lots of activities planned for 
children of all ages.  

 
Help will be needed Saturday, May 29 at 9:00 a.m. to   
set up for our Trinity Sunday picnic. If you can come, 
please do so that we can get done in a very timely manner. 
 

House Of Bread No Empty Bowls Event  
Due to restrictions for gatherings there will be no live event this year, 
but hunger still exists for our neighbors. Until it is safe again for all to 
gather in larger groups, please consider making a cash donation to the 
House of Bread, PO Box 60277, Dayton, Ohio 45406. 
 
Save The Date: Holy Tr inity’s Vacation Bible School will be July 5 
through July 9 and is open to all children ages 4 through 10 years old. 
Older kids are welcome to come be helpers. Please watch the bulletin 
for further details. In the meantime, please mark it on you calendar.  
 
Many thanks to Sandy Hibner  and her  crew for  the lovely day for  
women of the parish this past Saturday. A good time was enjoyed by 
all in attendance. 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

Generous Contributions for May 16, 2021 
 

    Weekend Offertory:              Budget:                 Collection    
                                                $6,400.00                $4,082.25 
 

Many thanks for the generous spirit of our parishioners. Fr. 
Angelo and Fr. Matt 

    
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Prayer List 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
No 4:00 Confessions or 5:15 Mass Next Weekend (May 29th) at 
Emmanuel Church. Due to the 200th Anniversary Mass to be 
celebrated by Archbishop Schnurr on May 29th at the CJ Stadium 
beginning at 4:30pm we are encouraging all parishioners to partici-
pate in this special Mass. 
 
The 19th Annual Corpus Christi Procession will take place on 
June 5th following the 5:15 p.m. Mass. All are invited to participate 
in the beautiful old tradition which takes our Lord out to the world. 
Please also consider joining us for the decorating of the street in front 
of Emmanuel before the procession. We will start immediately after 
the 7:30 a.m. Mass on Saturday, June 5th. Wear old clothes and come 
expecting to have a wonderful time working and honoring our Lord. 
 
Young and old alike are invited to create artwork with the theme 
of the Body and Blood of Christ to celebrate the Feast of Corpus 
Christi. There will be some fun prizes for our winners, and all art-
work will be displayed after the procession on June 5th at Emmanuel. 
Art pieces may be of whatever medium you choose. Entries should be 
submitted to the parish office no later than May 31. Please include the 
artist's name and age (or just "adult" if it is not a student entry) on the 
BACK or UNDERSIDE of the artwork. 
 
Save the Date...Emmanuel's Vacation Bible School will be held 
July 19-23, from 9 to noon. More details to follow! 
 
From the Joyful Noiseletter:  
 

After a little boy attend his first wedding, his cousin asked him,  
"How many women can a man marry?" 
"Sixteen," the boy replied. 
"How do you know that?" his cousin asked. 
"Easy," the boy replied. "All you have to do is add it up, like the  
pastor said, four better, four worse, four richer, and four poorer." 
 

‒ via newsletter of Evart (MI) United Methodist Church 

EMMANUEL CHURCH 

Generous Contributions for May 16, 2021 
 

     Weekend Offertory:                                    Collection  
                                                                          $7,094.00 
     St. Vincent DePaul:                                     $   709.40 
     Year-to-date Deficit:                                    $7,678.00  
 

   Many thanks for the generous spirit of our parishioners.  
   Fr. Angelo and Fr. Matt 

Rebekka Anders                  
Yves Benimana                  
Michael Borgert                  
John Carner                         
Kelli Anne Cartuyvelles     
Jon Chachula 
Laura Chachula 
Caleb Fowler 

Pray for the Men and Women Serving in the Military           

David Musgrove          
Diane Nyirasimbi                          
Anthony Pelfrey 
Jessica Pruitt 
Aimee Storm 
Susan Varmuza  
Justin Williams   

Nicholas Kern 
Morgan Konsdorf                
Cody Landers              
Greg Marcus               
Alex McGarvey           
Zachary McIntyre       
Matthew Melvin          

Virginia Allen 
Ralph Berry 
Teresa Bond 
Daniel Branch  
Dave Cartuyvelles 
Nancy Cartuyvelles 
Michael Dalessio 
Rick Emerick  
Anna Espy 
Annette & John Fohl  

Cindy Gardina 
Gary George  
Craig Hathaway 
Brian Hausman 
George Hendrix   
Trisha Junker 
Dan Kuenle 
Thomas Ledinsky 
Patrick McDonald 
Brian Napier 

Tony Rocco 
Eric Rosenthal 
Randy Rosenthal 
Matt Sanctis 
Molly Schneider 
Robert Thoman 
Jan Timerding  
Trina Umberg 
Daniel 
Helen 

mailto:www.Holytrinitydayton.org


 

 ST. JOSEPH CHURCH Continued... 
 

Holy Year in Honor of St. Joseph - Our St. Joseph Parish in  
Dayton has been designated by the Archbishop as a temporary shrine 
in honor of St. Joseph. A pious visit to St. Joseph’s church during this 
holy year is an occasion for receiving a plenary indulgence for those 
who recite an Our Father and the Creed, along with fulfillment of the 
other requirements for obtaining an indulgence (prayer for the 
intentions of the Holy Father, sacramental confession, and reception 
of Holy Communion). 
 

Parish Life Center—Capital Campaign Update.  Thank you to  
all parishioners who have made a pledge to our campaign. To date  
we have pledges for $695,830! We are closing in on our stretch goal 
of $750,000. If you haven’t made your pledge yet please do so today!  
The stretch goal will help us balance rising costs due to an increase in 
square footage for the building, Covid shortages and project delays.  
With your help we are building for the future on the foundation of our 
past!  

  
 
 
 
Naim, the organization for widowed Catholics welcomes 
SUMMER with the Farm Party on June 7. The dinner event will 
include the monthly meeting, plans for the “Christmas in July” event 
followed by lots of conversation & cards. June 20, Naim will attend 
Mass at Incarnation Parish, followed by Brunch & cards. For more 
information contact Sue Canfield at 937-395-9891. 
 
The Archdiocese of Cincinnati is seeking a part-time Northern 
Area Coordinator for  the Catholic Social Action Office. This is a 
21-hour position in the Catholic Social Action Office. The position 
requires a high school diploma; associates degree or the equivalent; 
minimum of 5 years’ experience in office work and Catholic social 
justice ministry. Please contact the Department of Human Resources 
513/263-3362 for the full job description and how to apply. 
 
St. Joseph Pilgrimage Maria Stein - June 8, 10 & 12  
This hour-long guided mediation will lead pilgrims on a spiritual 
journey through the building and grounds of the Shrine, focusing on 
the life and witness of St. Joseph. There will be time for personal 
reflection and group discussion at each stop. Tuesday, June 8 at 
10am, Thursday, June 10 at 7pm and Saturday, June 12 at 11am. All 3 
dates will feature the same pilgrimage. The event is free. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

We will be replacing two 20 ton air conditioners in the church 
and wanted to see if there are any parishioners who can assist us in 
identifying the project scope and reviewing bids. If you have  
experience in this area and would be willing to help please call the 
office 937-228-9272. Thank you for your help! 
 
Our wedding coordinator Cindy Luzar is retir ing and we are 
looking for someone to take her place. The wedding coordinator  
assists brides in coordinating activities at the rehearsal and the  
wedding. The position pays $100 per wedding. The candidate must 
have great interpersonal skills and excellent attention to detail. If you 
love weddings and helping others this may be just the position for 
you. Please call the rectory if you are interested 937-228-9272.  
 
We’re delighted to repor t our  New Par ish Center  is scheduled to 
be completed in August! We’re planning a dedication in the Fall.  
Information on the memorial brick pavers for the walkway to the 
grotto in the back of the Parish Center will be available in a couple 
weeks.  
 

  Demeter IT, LLC     Adam Demeter, Parishioner 
                 

Computer/Laptop fixes and installs, Virus removal                              
Smart Home Device set-up       

 937-902-0476   
       myitguy@demeter-it.com            demeter-it.com 

 
STEFAN NEUMEISTER 
CELL 937-608-1481 

 
   The Enterprise Roofing & 

Sheet Metal Co. 
   1021-25 Irving Avenue, Dayton, Ohio 45419 

 

   Phone 937-298-8664   Fax 937-298-4516 
    sneumeister@enterpriserfg.com 

 

COMMERCIAL—INDUSTRIAL—RESIDENTIAL 

 

 
 
  

 

Jeff Henehan 
 

293-9693 

Please keep the following people in your prayers.  

Call the rectory if  you would like to be added to the prayer list.   

Generous Contributions for May 16, 2021 
 

       Weekend Offertory:                           Collection    
                                                                  $ 6,200.50 
        Charity:                           $    123.00 
      Many thanks for the generous spirit of our parishioners.  
      Fr. Angelo and Fr. Matt 

 ST. JOSEPH CHURCH 

 

  Attorney Diane Kappeler  DePascale 
  OSBA bd certified Specialist in Family Law 
  120 W. 2nd St. – Suite 1406, Dayton, OH 
  Settlement Negotiations, Trial &/or Appeal 
  (937) 223–0966 www.DePascaleLaw.com 

 
 

Bainbridge Hall (Affordable Excellence) 
267 Bainbridge St., Dayton, OH 45402-2208 

Banquets, Receptions, Business Meetings 
(937) 224-8566  www.bainbridgehall.org 

 Alice Kompar 
eXp Realty 

 

Ready to buy or sell your home?   
Call me first! 

937-344-5535                                                                      

                        www.daytondreamhome.com 
 

alice@daytondreamhome.com 

Area Activities  

Bennett Hart 
Paul Hartke 
Marie Henry 
Bobbi Jenkins 
Rick Kaliney 
Colette Kropp 
Alma Landry 
Colleen Maples 
Laura McHugh 
Vanessa Padgett 

Cheryl Anderson 
Austin Beggin & Family 
Ken Belcher 
Michell Brown 
Bob Bruns 
Sara Bustetter 
Mooneen Caufield 
Michael Culp 
Catherine DeMange 
John DeMange 
Rita Downs 

Victor Polovskis 
Tony Riggs 
Janet Rudy-Gerrard 
Jack Summers 
Rick Summers 
Karen Thomas 
Fred Thompson 
Sharon Wenzel 
Mark Williams 
Linda 

mailto:myitguy@demeter-it.com
http://demeter-it.com
mailto:snewmeister@enterpriserfg.com
mailto:www.DePascaleLaw.com
http://www.bainbridgehall.org
http://www.daytondreamhome.com
https://alicekompar.exprealty.com/index.php


Bicentennial Marian Pilgrimage Event 
Roger Glass Stadium 

Chaminade Julienne Catholic High School 
 

Outdoor Mass with Archbishop Schnurr  
and a Concert, featuring WAL 

 

Saturday, May 29th 4:30 – 8:00 p.m. 

 
Please Note:  The 4:00 p.m. Confessions and 5:15 p.m. Mass at Emmanuel Church is cancelled 
on May 29th.  The faithful are encouraged to participate in the Mass with the Archbishop.     

 

Schedule for the Day: 
3:45 p.m. Gates open 
 

4:30 p.m. Bilingual Mass with Archbishop Schnurr 
Reservations are necessary, tickets are free.  To reserve seats, visit: 
200.catholicaoc.org/marian-pilgrimage/cornerstone-events or see the link below. 
 

Following Mass, the Fatima Pilgrimage Statue will be taken to Emmanuel Church.  The Church 
will be open for private prayer & Eucharistic Adoration from 6:00 p.m. until 8:30 p.m. 
 

6:00 p.m. Food Trucks available 
 

6:30 – 8:00 pm. Concert , featuring WAL.  The Christian band WAL, (previously known as the Jacob and 

Mathew Band) travels throughout the USA and internationally, creating a vibrant, energetic sound that 
inspires people, young and old.  
 

Free Ticket Link and Directions for the Dayton Mass & Concert: 
1.    Ticket link  

    https://www.eventbrite.com/e/dayton-marian-pilgrimage-mass-concert-tickets-150053685613 
  

2.    Click on Register 
3.    Select number needed then click on “Buy on Map” in the lower right corner. 

      DO NOT select “Best Available.” “Best Available” will put you in the Deaf/ASL section. 
4.    Once you have chosen your seating, click on checkout 
5.    Fill in required information and click on “Register” at the bottom. 
6.    You will receive an email from Eventbrite with your ticket attached to it. 

 

Sunday, May 30th 10:30 Mass at Emmanuel Church.   

Following Mass, a light lunch will be provided for parishioners and the guardian 

pilgrims who will continue their journey after lunch to St. Benedict the Moor 

Parish. Parishioners are welcome to participate in the pilgrimage walk for as long 

as they desire.          

    MARY2021.ORG 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/dayton-marian-pilgrimage-mass-concert-tickets-150053685613


CATHOLIC CONFERENCE OF OHIO 
 

 
9 E. Long Street  Columbus, Ohio 43215  614-224-7147  www.ohiocathconf.org 

 

The Bishops of Ohio Announce the Lifting of the Dispensation from the Obligation to attend Holy Mass  
on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 

May 13, 2021 
 

As we move beyond the worst of the coronavirus pandemic and access to the COVID-19 vaccine has become more widespread, 
the time has arrived for the good of all the faithful when the general dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays 
and Holy Days of Obligation is no longer necessary.  
 

Together, the Bishops of Ohio have decided that the general obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 
(including the Saturday/Vigil Mass) is to be reinstated (CIC, can. 1247). This will take effect in each of the Dioceses of Ohio the 
weekend of June 5-6, 2021. As has always been the case, those who have a serious reason are exempt from attending Mass on 
Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation (Catechism of the Catholic Church, 2181). This includes those who are ill, have significant 
health risk factors or care for someone who is immuno-compromised or ill, as well as those who have significant fear or anxiety 
of contracting the coronavirus in a large group of persons. Nevertheless, these persons should observe the Lord’s Day (CIC, 
can. 1247) and are encouraged to spend time in prayer on Sunday, meditating on the Lord’s passion, death and resurrection; an 
appropriate way to do this is through viewing a broadcast of the Sunday Mass. Masses that are broadcast through various media 
are not intended as a substitute nor do they fulfill the obligation for the persons who are able to gather for a Sunday celebration 
and other Holy Days of Obligation. Instead, they are intended for the sick, home-bound, the imprisoned, etc., who are unable to 
attend Mass in person. Kindly consult your pastor with any specific questions regarding the obligation to attend Mass on 
Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation. 
 

The book of Exodus reminds us to keep holy the Sabbath day (Exodus 20: 8-10). As Catholics, we are invited by God to gather 
together in community, and participate fully in the Sunday Eucharist, which is the “source and summit of the Christian life.” 
“Participation in the communal celebration of the Sunday Eucharist is a testimony of belonging and of being faithful to Christ and 
to his Church. The faithful give witness by this to their communion in faith and charity. Together they testify to God’s holiness and 
their hope of salvation. They strengthen one another under the guidance of the Holy Spirit” (Catechism of the Catholic Church, 
2182). 
 

The obligation to attend Mass on Sunday and Holy Days is not something God asks of us out of his own necessity to be 
worshipped, but rather a gift to the faithful for their spiritual well-being, eternal salvation and formation in our relationship with 
God and one another. To that end, Saint John Vianney rightly asserts, “There is nothing so great as the Eucharist. If God had 
something more precious, He would have given it to us.” The Eucharist is the greatest gift Christ left to the Church—the gift of 
Himself. There is no substitute for Mass celebrated in person. 
 

We are profoundly grateful to our pastors and all of the faithful for their flexibility, fidelity and great generosity in support of the 
mission of the Church throughout this unprecedented time. As we prepare for the reinstatement of the obligation to attend Mass, 
we are excited once again to gather together in person without restrictions in our parish churches, most fittingly on the Solemnity 
of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. As we reflect on our Lord’s goodness and mercy in the midst of the sacrifices made 
during the coronavirus pandemic, we ask Saint Joseph to intercede for us, that through his fatherly protection and care, we may 
experience a renewal of faith in the real presence of Christ in the Eucharist.  
 

We welcome you back with great joy and eagerness! 
 

 
The Most Rev. Dennis M. Schnurr 
Archdiocese of Cincinnati 

 
The Most Rev. David J. Bonnar  
Diocese of Youngstown 

 
The Most Rev. Robert J. Brennan 
 Diocese of Columbus 
 

 
The Most Rev. Daniel E. Thomas 
Diocese of Toledo 

 

 
The Most Rev. Edward C. Malesic 
Diocese of Cleveland 
 

 
The Most Rev. Jeffrey M. Monforton 
Diocese of Steubenville
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